
President’s Message – Monday, November 1, 2010 
 
Welcome to week six of Fall Quarter and the month of November. 
 
I need to open my remarks on two very solemn issues. Last week we learned that a female 
student reported she was attacked and raped on the perimeter of campus. The incident 
occurred on October 20 as she was walking to her car parked on Temple Avenue near 
University Drive. The assault occurred in a brushy area near her vehicle. The attacker was 
described as a light-skinned male, 5-feet-11 to 6-feet-2 inches tall, with an athletic build. He 
was dressed in dark clothing, possibly wearing a sweatshirt with a hood. 
 
University Police are seeking assistance from anyone who may have been witness to the crime 
or saw the suspect in the vicinity. 
 
We also announced the Pi Kappa Alpha fraternity has been placed on interim suspension, 
pending the outcome of investigations into alleged hazing. Allegations include the blindfolding 
and branding of select members in December 2009. Pi Kappa Alpha has been ordered to 
suspend all of its activities immediately and its accounts have been frozen.  
  
In light of these allegations, the 31 other Greek organizations on campus will be placed on 
temporary probation, pending completion of a comprehensive hazing audit. Each chapter’s 
national or regional leadership will be asked to participate in collaboration with the Office of 
Student Life & Cultural Centers. 
 
These two independent events remind us that we can never take our own safety and the safety 
of others for granted. Our police department works extremely hard to protect our community. 
We have invested in enhanced lighting throughout the core of campus, creating a community 
where people could feel comfortable moving across campus at night. Statistics show that we 
have a safe campus and that incidents like these are rare, but no university is totally immune. 
 
In the end, it comes down to our willingness to take responsibility for each other. We are an 
extended family that needs to recognize when something isn’t right. If you see or hear about 
suspicious activity, call the police department at extension 3070 or pick up the phone at a Code 
Blue Box. If you believe faculty, staff or students are being bullied or intimidated, let someone 
know – immediately. Don’t be afraid to speak out. 
 
Cal Poly Pomona has a zero tolerance policy in place on violence and hazing. We will NOT let 
the actions of a handful of people harm this university. I consistently reinforce our commitment 
to a safe learning and work environment. But this message can never be repeated too often. 
Join me in working to keep Cal Poly Pomona safe. If you have ANY questions or concerns, you 
can e-mail me directly at president@csupomona.edu. 
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Over the coming days, you are bound to see a significant amount of activity around the historic 
stables of W.K. Kellogg. On Friday night, November 5, this beautiful venue will host a special 
event to launch the public phases of the $150 million dollar Campaign for Cal Poly Pomona to 
our most influential friends and alumni. It will be an event unlike anything we have ever done, 
designed to inspire and motivate this important community to get behind the campaign. 
 
There will also be conversations across campus on how our faculty and staff can be involved. 
You may have heard me announce that the Cal Poly Pomona Alumni Association has 
established a remarkable program for new donors. It has set up a $100 thousand dollar 
matching fund for any new alumni gift to the university. It is designed to encourage those 
alumni who have not participated in past fundraising efforts to support their alma mater. Those 
unable to make a major gift can still participate. As such, a $100 dollar gift automatically 
becomes $200 dollars. This also applies to increasing past gifts.  
 
By the beginning of next week, the campaign video and website will be online. Many of you got 
a chance to see a sneak preview of the campaign video at Convocation. Based on your 
feedback, we have made some additions and look forward to sharing this great story. 
 
The talent that works on this campus is incredible. When you watch the campaign video, 
remember that it was developed and produced 100 percent by Cal Poly Pomona faculty and 
staff. That even includes the music, which was scored by Dr. Mark Chubb, a member of our 
music department faculty. 
 

 
 
This Thursday night, November 4, the defending Division II NCAA Champions, your Cal Poly 
Pomona Broncos, will be in Durham, North Carolina, to take on the defending NCAA Division I 
Champion Duke Blue Devils in an exhibition game. 
 
Intercollegiate athletics and ASI have created a great opportunity for faculty, staff and students 
to watch the game. The live video feed will be aired in the Center Court area of the Bronco 
Student Center. Tipoff is set for 4 p.m. on Thursday. Get there early to cheer on your Broncos! 
 

 
 
I want to thank everyone who participated in our recent blood drive competition with Mt. SAC. 
This has proven to be a great way to get the campus community involved in an important 
community service. According to the American Red Cross, someone needs blood every two 
seconds. Blood donations are always needed, not just during times of crisis. Each unit of blood 
can potentially save up to three lives. 
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And finally, come out and join us in celebrating the 16th annual Dia de los Muertos – Day of the 
Dead event on Thursday, November 4th.  The event will take place this year at Bronco Commons 
from 6 to 9 pm.  Face painting will occur in front of the Cesar E. Chavez Center for Higher 
Education from 3 to 5 pm, and the procession will begin at 5:15 pm.  Come enjoy multicultural 
altars, food, music by La Santa Cecilia, spoken word and cultural performances. 
 

 
 
That’s the news for this week. Thank you for listening. 
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